
 
West Sussex County Council 

 
Proposed Executive Decision for 26 March 2024 

call-in deadline 5 p.m. on 8 April 2024 
 

The following proposed decision has been endorsed by the Cabinet Member and will 
come into effect at the end of the call-in period unless the call-in procedure is 

activated. 
 
Decision Title & Ref 
No: 

Additional budget allocation for delivery of the new 
Secondary School at Brookleigh, Burgess Hill - CYPLS01 
(24/25) 

Cabinet Member 
responsible for 
decision 

Cabinet Member for Children and Young People, Learning 
and Skills (Cllr Jacquie Russell) 

Electoral Divisions Burgess Hill East; Burgess Hill North; Cuckfield & 
Lucastes; Hassocks & Burgess Hill South; Haywards Heath 
East; Haywards Heath Town; Hurstpierpoint & Bolney; 
Lindfield & High Weald 

Key Decision Yes 
Purpose Homes England has secured outline planning permission 

for a new 3500 home development on land known as 
Brookleigh, Burgess Hill.  As part of the plan, a site for a 
new secondary school, known as Bedelands Academy, has 
been provided to ensure sufficient secondary school 
places to serve the development. A financial contribution 
of £18.159m has been secured through Section 106 
agreements to contribute towards the construction costs 
of the new school.  An academy sponsor for the new 
school has been confirmed. 
  
Secondary school places in the Burgess Hill area are 
already under pressure, with local secondary schools 
having agreed to take additional pupils through bulge 
classes. 
  
The need for additional pupil places is predicted to grow 
year on year and an additional 120 places are required 
from September 2026 onwards, with additional places 
being required every year thereafter for the foreseeable 
future. 
  
Following design development and delays in progressing 
the project an uplift to the approved budget is now 
required to progress the delivery of the scheme. The 
proposed date for completion is for the school to open in 
September 2027. 

Decision The Cabinet Member for Children and Young People, 
Learning and Skills has approved: 
  

(1) That an additional £16.94m is identified for the 
delivery of the new Secondary School at Brookleigh, 
Burgess Hill. 



 
  

(2) That the procurement process for the appointment 
of a construction partner proceed with a view to a 
decision on letting the contract in August 2024 

Interest and nature of 
interest declared 

None 

Service contact Lydia Schilbach, Contract and Relationship Manager - Tel: 
033022 25832 

Democratic Services 
contact 

Wendy Saunders Tel: 033 022 2253 

Background papers See report for details 
  


